
 

 

 
Board of Water Commissioners 

Town of Topsfield 
279 Boston Street 

Topsfield, MA  01983 
 
April 22, 2019 
 
Dear Water Customer: 
 
We are pleased to announce that the construction of the Town’s new water treatment facility is nearly complete 
and the filtration plant has been fully operational since March 6th of this year.  Reaching this milestone is the 
culmination of six years of effort and corrects long-standing water quality issues.  Construction of the plant took a 
few more months than planned but the cost is within 1% of the original bid.  The total project cost, including 
transmission mains, the treatment plant, tank improvements, and engineering is under budget by several hundred 
thousand dollars.   
 
The plant uses greensand filtration to remove manganese from our source water and also includes several other 
water quality improvements.  Tests conducted to date, including performance testing done prior to going online, 
indicate the finished water leaving the plant is of the highest quality and meets all drinking water regulations.  
Most importantly, manganese concentrations in the treated water leaving the plant are below detectable limits.  
Some distribution system testing, such as lead, copper. and disinfection by-product, still remain as these are taken 
during the warmer months.  We expect the results of these tests to improve because of the new treatment 
processes as well. 
 
Water quality throughout the distribution system has rapidly improved since the plant went online.  Disinfection 
residuals are much more stable and durable which provides a higher degree of protection against biological 
contamination of the water.  Manganese levels are just above or in most cases below detectable limits.  However, 
a significant amount of sediment remains in the pipes, service lines, and home plumbing that will take some time 
to flush out.  Temporary water discoloration may still occur but the frequency and duration of these events will 
diminish over time.  Do not drink or cook with discolored water.  Please contact the Water Department at (978) 
887-1517 if your water is discolored and does not clear quickly. 
 
An open house will be held on May 11th, from 9 AM to 1 PM, so water customers and other Town residents can 
visit the facility, learn more about the Town’s water supply and see the water system’s largest capital investment.  
We would like to thank our customers, fellow Town officials and our staff for their support during this important 
project.  If you have any questions about the quality of your drinking water, please call the Water Department at 
(978) 887-1517.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Philip Knowles, Chairman 

 
Richard Stone, Clerk 

 
Mark Gallagher, Member 


